
 

 

DesignLights Consortium®       10 High Street, Medford MA, 02155       (781) 538-6425       designlights.org 
 

 

Meeting Minutes 

DLC Industry Advisory Committee Meeting Q3 2020 

September 29, 2020 2:00pm-4:00pm Eastern Time  

 

1. Agenda Review and Announcements 

• Tina Halfpenny introduced Doug Paton, the DLC’s new Technical Manager focusing on smart 

buildings, IoT, and controls interoperability 

• GUV white paper for DLC members is being released in late October 

• Manufacturer webinar, More Precision on your DLC Submission, will be held October 7, 2020 

from 1p-2:30p ET. 

• 2021 planning is underway at the DLC. 

 

2. NLC Savings Study Review  

Bagwat Mohan highlighted a new joint NLC savings report with NEEA, titled “Energy Savings from 

Networked Lighting Control NLC Systems with and without LLLC.” This study utilized the 2017 

study’s data and expanded the project’s sample size. The full report is available on the DLC website 

and an overview webinar will be held on October 15.  

 

3. NLC Industry Partner Interviews   

Levin Nock discussed strategic planning to prioritize the best ways to support the installation and 

adoption of listed NLC systems. Levin asked the committee for recommendations on who the DLC 

should interview for insights. 

 

4. Pathways to Zero NLC Study Review 

Dorene presented the findings from the Opportunity Areas for NLCs: Beyond Code/Net Zero Energy 

study.  

 

5. Hort Technical Requirements Changes and Release Schedule 

Kasey Holland gave updates on the Hort V2.0 Technical Requirements, including alignment with 

ASABE S640, UL 8800 and TM33-18 reporting requirements, and two new optional reported metrics. 

The requirements also introduce new application types: family grouping and private label. Kasey 

reviewed the Hort V2 timeline: 

• V2.0 Effective March 2021  

• V2.1 effective July 2021 

Kasey reviewed the Hort Webinar Wednesday success. 

 

6. Member Program Updates   

Lani Malapan gave updates on Member incentive program summaries. She shared results from a 

member survey on the impact of COVID-19 on utility and energy efficiency programs.  
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7. IAC Elections 

Liesel Whitney-Schulte reviewed the updated IAC charter and reviewed current committee 

composition and election process for 2020. The new committee will be announced at next meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


